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Watlington Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING COMMITTEE HELD ON MONDAY 7th August 2017 AT 8PM IN THE COMMUNITY OFFICE


Present: 

Councillors:     Jeremy Bell (Chairman) Matt Reid, Tony Williamson, Tom Bindoff.
In Attendance: Gill Bindoff
Officer: Kristina Tynan
1. Apologies
Steph Van de Pette, Terry Jackson. 
Peter Richardson had sent his apologies for not being in attendance.
2.   Declarations of Interest
There were none.
3.
Minutes of the last meeting held on 3rd July 2017
      These will need signing at the next meeting.

4.  
Matters Arising
NP Responses - TB and TJ had drafted a response to Pyrton following their comments on our NP. Following discussion it was agreed not to send any response at this time.
SODC Local Plan – The re-draft of this should be available in October 2017

Mason’s Wood (Little Orchard) - This has been recommended in our NP as a Local Green Space (LGS). The Masons have written to the WPC saying that this is private land and they do not want it designated as a LGS. The Chairman of the WPC has asked for a meeting with the Trustees but they have not yet agreed to this. KT will email them again requesting a meeting.  
5.  NP Forum 
· Report from the Health Check of the WNDP- GB reported that this has now been received and all members of the NP Steering Committee were delivered a paper copy. It was noted that there are no fundamental changes that need to be made but minor changes do need to be done, such as greater clarity on some points etc. 
· Resolved: That the recommended changes be made and the report remains Confidential at this stage. There will be a recommendation to Full Council for this document to be signed off for the meeting on 11th September 2017.


When RG has done the necessary changes the revised document will be delivered to 

all members of the NPSC and it will be an agenda item for the next meeting on 


4/9/2017.
· Update on the Traffic Study - GB stated that there have been some delays as the Consultants wanted to have an in depth discussion with the Traffic Officer at SODC. This has now happened and the report will be completed by the end of the month so hopefully it can go to the September FC meeting. The intention is that the Consultants will come to a public Drop In session for residents, to see what they propose, which will hopefully have good practical advice to what could be done. TW said that before this happens the report will need thorough scrutiny by the NP Forum and the NPSG.
· Update on the requirements of the Environment Agency - As part of their response to our WNDP the EA have said they could not support Site A unless we have completed a sequential test and a strategic flood risk assessment. SODC are currently doing this for the whole district. This is a problem and SODC have said that they would pay for it to be done but would prefer it if we could get funds from Locality. SODC said that GB could contact their Consultants direct and she has done this. GB has provisionally booked them in to do this in September. Tony Powell is adamant that it is SODC’s responsibility and not ours and he is investigating this. Ian Hill has sent digital maps and they commented on the good quality of these.
· Consideration of the draft FAQs for the website – PR had sent these out to members by email, however not all members were on the list and therefore did not receive it. KT will resend this document. This document is based on questions residents have asked on the consultation and our answers need to be as clear and succinct as possible.
Resolved: That NPSG members send through any comments on this document to GB direct.
· Approval of Design Guide and Development Sites Topic Paper 

Design Guide– This has no statutory significance. David Parker gave some useful feedback on this. It was agreed to take out the photographers names. KT to send RG and TJ a copy of the Conservation Map for Watlington which shows the important views.
Resolved: That with the necessary alterations this document be approved and put on the NP website.
Development Sites Topic paper – This paper is aimed at giving more information on how sites have been selected and details of the process used. This is a supporting document to the WNDP which shows the democratic process used to select the sites. This paper is detailed and very robust. It is basically for the Examiner’s benefit.
· Timetable for the submission of the WNDP to SODC


It is hoped to submit the WNP to SODC in September and then the following 



Things need to be done:
· SODC will have to do a six week consultation

· It will then be sent to the Examiner

· It will then go to the SODC Committee

· Referendum

GB will draw up an updated timetable when appropriate but the Referendum is unlikely to take place until before February 2018.
 7. AOB

Pyrton NP – the deadline for SODC to determine the planning application at PYR2 (WAT8) 
has now passed. 


It was noted that the developers of WAT8 represents two sites, one which is in Pyrton and 
one in Watlington.
Thames Farm Planning Application – This is on the Shiplake/Henley border and the Examiner found that SODC does not have a 3 year land supply and said that therefore their NP did not have any weight. This has enormous implications for other NP’s in South Oxfordshire. SODC is expected to take some action to protect NP’s in the District.
8.
Date for next meeting:  Monday 4th September at 8pm
THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9.50PM
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